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Health Care Providers Who Missed a Provider Relief 

Fund Report Deadline Can Now Seek an Extension  

Due to “Extenuating Circumstances” 
By: Mary H. Rose  

 

Health care providers who received Provider Relief Funds under the CARES Act during Period 1 

(April 10, 2020 to June 30, 2020) were required to use the funds by June 30, 2021 and submit a 

report to the Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) regarding use of the funds 

by September 30, 2021. 

 

On March 10, 2022, HRSA sent notices to approximately 10,000 providers who failed to meet the 

report deadline. The notices demanded that the funds received be returned to HRSA within 30 

days. Due to strong pushback from the industry, HRSA has announced that non-compliant 

providers will now be given an opportunity to request extension of the report deadline due to 

“extenuating circumstances.” 

 

The request for an extension must include an attestation that one of the following allowable 

extenuating circumstances applied at the time of the original report deadline:   

 

 Severe illness or death 

 Impacted by natural disaster 

 An incorrect email or mailing address from HRSA that hindered the provider’s ability to 

submit by the deadline 

 The provider registered and prepared a report but did not hit “submit” 

 An internal miscommunication or error 

 A provider’s parent organization completed all general distribution payments, but targeted 

distribution was not provided by the subsidiary 

 

A request for extension of the Period 1 report deadline must be submitted to HRSA by 

Friday, April 22, 2022 at 11:59 p.m. Eastern Time. The form for the request, as well as more 

detailed descriptions of the allowable extenuating circumstances, is available HERE. 

 

A provider who submits a request for late reporting will be notified by HRSA if its request is 

approved or denied. If the request is approved, the provider will have 10 days from the date of 
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receipt of the notice within which to submit a report through the Provider Relief Fund reporting 

portal. 

 

The dates for submission of requests for extension of the report deadline for periods after 

Period 1 have not yet been announced. 
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